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June 17, 2016       SENT BY EMAIL: mhunter.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org 

 
 
Hon. Mitzie Hunter 
Minister of Education 
c/o Constituency Office, Unit 109 
4117 Lawrence Ave E 
Scarborough ON  
M1E-2S2 
 
Dear Minister Hunter: 
 
RE: Appointment as Minister of Education 

 
Congratulations on your appointment as Minister of Education.  We are delighted 
that you were selected to take on the important challenges of this portfolio. 
 
We look forward to working with you on matters of mutual concern over the 
coming months. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

 

c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM 
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